
Millersburg Borough Council

Council Chambers

August 24, 2022
Committee of the Whole Minutes

President Dietz called the meeting to order at 9:26PM.

Attendance – Cl’ms Boyer, Campisi, Dietz, Hoffman, Hoch, and Hoke.  Mayor Alan Bowman, Public Works Crew Leader John Hoffman and Secretary Ann Jackson.  
Guests – Dean & Debbie Hershey 

Borough Ordinance No. 5-22 Animal Ordinance Amendment – Cl’m Campisi reviewed the latest draft with the full Council.  Additional changes were made.  Council agreed to have advertisement of the Ordinance on the September 14 meeting agenda for action.
Crew Leader Report  

2002 Spreader – The replacement spreader was not available through R. W. Maust Garage back in May after Council acted.  Council received two re-quotes from R.W. Maust and authorized Mr. Hoffman to proceed with ordering replacement parts to repair the spreader.

Cl’m Boyer and Mr. and Mrs. Hershey left the meeting.

John Deere Zero Turn Mower – Mr. Hoffman provided a quote from LandPro Equipment for a new mower.   Council had questions about our Ferris mower and the matter was then tabled.

Mr. Hoffman further reported that NazzTech will be working on Pine Street below the railroad tracks and pothole repair and parking meter pole removal is on the work list.  Mr. Hoffman then left the meeting.

Employee Relations
Update on Police Officer Recognition Ceremony – Cl’m Campisi reported that the ceremony will be on September 12 at 10:00AM, possibly in Veterans Park, otherwise in Council Chambers.  Proclamations have been prepared for formal presentation.  Refreshments will be provided to attendees.   An announcement will be put on Facebook two to three days prior to the event.
Parks and Recreation
Herbicide Spraying – No further action.
Public Safety

Update on Police Modems – Secretary Jackson reported she and Rebecca are waiting for Verizon representatives to contact them.  The questions were presented to a Customer Services representative who had to refer the inquiry to another department.
Streets
Lincoln Street Parking – A resident recently complained about cars parking on both sides of the street, and what this may mean for emergency vehicles navigating the area.  Cl’m Hoch is talking with Chief Snyder.
Other Business
Recycle Local – Cl’m Campisi asked Council’s opinion on evergreen for the color of the bin.  All agreed.
Tourism Grant Updates – Cl’m Hoffman would like to ask DCED for permission to purchase equipment for showing movies in the park.  Secretary Jackson was directed to provide Brooke Echevarria’s contact information to Cl’m Hoffman.
2023 Budget Discussion – Secretary Jackson would like to get started next month.  The September 28 Committee meeting will be devoted to working on the budget.
President Dietz reported that he met today with Anthea Stebbins, Dauphin County Parks & Rec. Director.  A disc golf course will be going in at Wiconisco Park.  There will be someone in a new position soon, Upper Dauphin/Dauphin County Parks Director, with the focus on Detweiler, Wiconisco and Lykens Glen Parks.

Ms. Jackson was directed to have the Public Works Crew trim the tree limb in front of 515 Union Street which is blocking the lane of travel on Route 209. 

Secretary Jackson was also directed to find out the status of our Quick Ticket order with Susquehanna Design and Printing.

The next meeting will be September 14 at 7:00PM. at 101 West Street. 

Motion by Cl’m Hoffman, seconded by Cl’m Hoke to adjourn the meeting at 10:45PM.  Motion carried.
Respectfully submitted,
Ann Bowman Jackson

Acting Borough Manager/Borough Secretary


